EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP HISTORICAL COMMISSION MEETING November 12, 2019

The East Goshen Township Historical Commission held a regularly scheduled meeting on Tuesday, November 12, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. Members in attendance are indicated in bold:

Ted Roberts, Chairman Mary Urbine, Vice Chairman Kelly Bidegary, Ed Lendrat, Charles Proctor

<u>Call to Order</u> – Ted called the meeting to order.

<u>Pledge of Allegiance</u> – Ted led the Pledge of Allegiance and asked for a moment of silence for our first responders and military.

Minutes

The minutes of the October 10, 2019 meeting were approved.

Old Business

1. <u>Ornament</u> – Ted reported that the 2019 ornament should be here next week. Priscilla Burt, Sullivan House liaison, was at the meeting. She spoke about the open house they will have on Sunday December 8, 2019 from 1 to 4 pm. The railroad display on the 3rd floor will be open. She spoke about the history of the house and thanked the Commission for adding it to the Township historic properties list. She will have a place at the open house for the Commission to sell the ornaments. It was decided to sell a single ornament for \$20 and a show special of 2 ornaments and 1 East Goshen book for \$35. On Monday November 18th Priscilla will meet Commission members at noon at the Sullivan House to give a tour.

New Business

1. <u>Chester Co. Historic Preservation Network</u> – A notice was received for annual Dues. The Commission members approved the \$85.00 payment.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Kelly made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ed seconded the motion. The motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, December 12, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer, Recording Secretary

HC 11-12-19 final 1